 HIGH POINT HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES

November 18, 2002
The General Membership Special Meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. at the Pikes Peak East Branch Library. Present were:

Marie Sandgren

President 




Dale Taylor

Treasurer




Lisa Dykes

Secretary




Bob Bissey

Property Manager




Andy Cobb

Van Gilder Insurance

Mr. Bissey conducted roll call and certification of proxies at the door. A total of 17 units were represented so there was not a quorum.  

Ms. Sandgren gave the floor to Mr. Cobb who gave a presentation to the membership regarding various aspects of the insurance industry, including the condition of the market and why insurance premiums were rising so drastically. He spoke in detail about the percentage wind/hail deductible and that the Board was considering passing a resolution that would pass the cost of any uninsured roof claim to all the owners and that it was important that everyone consult their individual insurance agent to ensure that type of coverage was available to them. 

Mr. Bissey presented the 2003 proposed budget and October finances. He stated the Board was attempting to do a $12 per unit per month dues increase as the 2002 fiscal budget was over by 24.69% and the reserves had only been partially funded. Mr. Bissey fielded various questions from the constituents about the proposed increase and budget as well as questions regarding maintenance on the property.

After closing the floor for discussion the Board asked the owners to unofficially vote for or against the proposed dues increase and the membership was largely against it. Several owners stated if they had more information about 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:14 p.m.

Executive Session convened at 7:20 p.m. The Board decided on the following positions:

Name




Office




Term
Marie Sandgren



President



2004

Lisa Dykes



Secretary



2005

Dale Taylor



Treasurer



2003

The next Board meeting was scheduled for August 21, 2002. There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Marie Sandgren





             Ren Gall

President                                                    


             Property Manager

